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The Enfield 
Inclusion Charter
98% of our schools have signed up 
to our Inclusion Charter – but do 
you remember what is in it?

Here’s a reminder (right). 

Try to revise all 8 points, as next 
week’s RoundUp activity will be a 
quiz on how much you know!

You can find all our materials, 
including a very helpful Inclusion 
Audit, here:
Enfield Inclusion Charter | Enfield Council

https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/thehub/information/enfield-inclusion-charter


Fo
r Y

ou
r D

ia
ry

Upcoming DSL meetings: 

Tues 4 Mar 2025 – Planning meeting, 3.30-4.30
Microsoft Teams 
Join the meeting now 
Meeting ID: 349 824 733 006 
Passcode: zkkyTA 

Tues 18 Mar 2025 – Network meeting, 3.30-5.00
Microsoft Teams 
Join the meeting now 
Meeting ID: 385 926 110 442 
Passcode: 4iz3Qg 

Tues 10 June 2025 – Planning meeting, 3.30-4.30
Microsoft Teams 
Join the meeting now 
Meeting ID: 331 044 020 021 
Passcode: WcVqzc 

Tues 24 June 2025 – Network meeting, 3.30-5.00
Microsoft Teams 
Join the meeting now 
Meeting ID: 318 756 159 632 
Passcode: GvceDH

Please book your place by emailing seyis@enfield.gov.uk

Other dates for your diary:

Tuesday 11th February – Safer Internet Day

Wednesday 19th March 9-12, Kingsmead School 
Addressing Educational Disadvantage Event

2nd April 3.30-5 (online). 
Working with Homeless Children – workshop. 
Email seyis@enfield.gov.uk to book your place

Useful Reminders:

Keep Your Child Safe Online
Have you organised your parent workshops for Years R, 5, 7 and 9 
yet? Are the materials published on your school website and siaplyed 
in your school foyer?
Materials are published here, including slides for parent courses: 
Online Safety | Enfield Council

Safeguarding self audit 
Have you returned your audit yet? Any audit format is acceptable, but 
our form is easy to use, comprehensive and available on The Hub | 
Enfield Council. All schools are expected to return this to us each 
academic year. Send to seyis@enfield.gov.uk

Slides from the last DSL Network meeting are 
available here:

DSL Network Slides - 26.11.2024 | Enfield Council

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_Mjk2MWU4OTQtZTI4OC00NmQ2LTlmMWYtNDQxNzI3ZWMzZDc3%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522cc18b91d-1bb2-4d9b-ac76-7a4447488d49%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522cf752574-b572-4e8e-906a-bb070e5f1e20%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7CSamantha.Hill%40enfield.gov.uk%7Ce855eab204fc43a3f7d708dcd712d4fe%7Ccc18b91d1bb24d9bac767a4447488d49%7C0%7C0%7C638621723084450926%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sUQAickHuEZz3VkVFd2DHIXMwOd4btG2UkAnLxH1eRk%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_Yjg0Zjg2MmMtZDcyNS00NjM0LWJkMzUtOTM5NmUyNzRhODJi%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522cc18b91d-1bb2-4d9b-ac76-7a4447488d49%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522cf752574-b572-4e8e-906a-bb070e5f1e20%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7CSamantha.Hill%40enfield.gov.uk%7Ce855eab204fc43a3f7d708dcd712d4fe%7Ccc18b91d1bb24d9bac767a4447488d49%7C0%7C0%7C638621723084456883%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Z%2BZFnANXKQJBklcnwf4gX%2Btj6EsDfvjgLxd%2BOtk6PW0%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_OGVlM2E1NzMtYmI4Ny00NDIzLThkNWEtMjdmYWUxNTI1YTM5%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522cc18b91d-1bb2-4d9b-ac76-7a4447488d49%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522cf752574-b572-4e8e-906a-bb070e5f1e20%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7CSamantha.Hill%40enfield.gov.uk%7Ce855eab204fc43a3f7d708dcd712d4fe%7Ccc18b91d1bb24d9bac767a4447488d49%7C0%7C0%7C638621723084462213%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Yb7xtBYHB7wS%2BjJvs3FmzHjJCmOvepHjH4UbtYK2PBk%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_MDVjZGNiMTItYmE4Zi00ZTZhLWIxNjAtMTdjNDFhZTFjN2M0%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%2522cc18b91d-1bb2-4d9b-ac76-7a4447488d49%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522cf752574-b572-4e8e-906a-bb070e5f1e20%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7CSamantha.Hill%40enfield.gov.uk%7Ce855eab204fc43a3f7d708dcd712d4fe%7Ccc18b91d1bb24d9bac767a4447488d49%7C0%7C0%7C638621723084467577%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ZAnv23p6w0ap8UTG9p0oSUP89Ee87E9fEpNpAcZgz20%3D&reserved=0
mailto:seyis@enfield.gov.uk
mailto:seyis@enfield.gov.uk
https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/thehub/safeguarding-in-schools/online-safety
https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/thehub
https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/thehub
mailto:seyis@enfield.gov.uk
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftraded.enfield.gov.uk%2Fnews%2F2024%2Fnov%2Fdsl-network-slides-26-11-2024&data=05%7C02%7CSamantha.Hill%40enfield.gov.uk%7Cda6bfb1ccdb3468dceb208dd0fa067d5%7Ccc18b91d1bb24d9bac767a4447488d49%7C0%7C0%7C638683903798744022%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Y5K%2Fj58pJfjRRgUdVVqPFM1Zw8Se6CEDuzVZ8MfiDZs%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftraded.enfield.gov.uk%2Fnews%2F2024%2Fnov%2Fdsl-network-slides-26-11-2024&data=05%7C02%7CSamantha.Hill%40enfield.gov.uk%7Cda6bfb1ccdb3468dceb208dd0fa067d5%7Ccc18b91d1bb24d9bac767a4447488d49%7C0%7C0%7C638683903798744022%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Y5K%2Fj58pJfjRRgUdVVqPFM1Zw8Se6CEDuzVZ8MfiDZs%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftraded.enfield.gov.uk%2Fnews%2F2024%2Fnov%2Fdsl-network-slides-26-11-2024&data=05%7C02%7CSamantha.Hill%40enfield.gov.uk%7Cda6bfb1ccdb3468dceb208dd0fa067d5%7Ccc18b91d1bb24d9bac767a4447488d49%7C0%7C0%7C638683903798744022%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Y5K%2Fj58pJfjRRgUdVVqPFM1Zw8Se6CEDuzVZ8MfiDZs%3D&reserved=0


A new LADO

Cathy Phelan
LADO, Safeguarding and Quality Service
Children and Family Services
Enfield Council
39 London Road, Enfield EN2 6DS
Tel: 020 8379 4392/2850 
Direct Line: 0208132 1996
Cathy.Phelan@enfield.gov.uk
SafeguardingService@enfield.gov.uk (LADO referrals)

On the 3rd February we say farewell to the lovely Bruno Capela 
as LADO, and extend a warm welcome to Cathy Phelan. 

Referral details remain the same. Please see below.

mailto:Cathy.Phelan@enfield.gov.uk
mailto:SafeguardingService@enfield.gov.uk


Working with Homeless Children
We will be holding an online workshop on 2nd April 3.30 – 5. this is 
for DSLs and senior leaders. We very much want your input.

Dozens of Enfield school children are made homeless each week, and temporary 
accommodation has been linked to the deaths of at least 74 children in London 
(Temporary housing linked to deaths of at least 74 children - BBC News). This is a 
public health emergency.

Aims of the workshop
To share examples of best practice in working with homeless children and those in 
temporary accommodation
To shape guidance for schools to link this into existing frameworks
To support school colleagues in understanding the issues in homelessness

Please email SEYIS@enfield.gov.uk to register interest in attending.

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/articles/c897d0l97jko
mailto:SEYIS@enfield.gov.uk


MASH Safeguarding Referrals – moving 
fully over to the Portal by 3rd March 2025
Transition Plan for Partner Agencies to submit Children’s Safeguarding Referrals to Children’s Multi-Agency Safeguarding Hub (MASH) via the 
Children’s Portal. 

We would like to advise you that Enfield Children’s Services will be transitioning to have all referrals into the service submitted via Enfield Children’s Portal 
by the 3rd March 2025. We are aware that some of your colleagues will already be using the portal, however this is not consistent across all agencies, which 
can impact the efficiency and timeliness of responding to referrals. 
The portal was introduced to streamline referrals, improve efficiency, and provide consistency. It will ensure across agencies that we are providing and 
receiving referrals that support timely decision making in relation to safeguarding children and supporting families.  

January - February 2025:
All agencies should start using the Children’s Portal for referrals; however, email referrals will still be accepted as a transitional measure.
All agencies to sign on to the portal asap and identify any difficulties that they may be experiencing to share at the support / training below; outside of these 
times please see number below where you contact MASH for support. 

March 2025:
From 3rd March 2025: No email referrals will be accepted.
Partner agencies will be given reminders in the lead-up to the final deadline to ensure readiness.

Training / Support Sessions:-
Between now and the end of February there will be training / support sessions available to support with how to register and access the portal. These will be 
via Teams; the link will be sent to individual agency leads to cascade across their respective service. 

•  5th February 10:30 – 11:30
•  7th February 11:00 – 12:00
•  11th February 14:00 – 15:00
•  13th February 14:00 -15:00
•  18th February 10:30 – 11:30
•  20th February 14:00 – 15:00

There will be a follow – up and Q&A sessions 24 February – 28th February 2025 just before the 3rd March. 

If colleagues are experiencing difficulties with the portal outside of the training/ support hours above, please call the MASH phone number: 0208 379 5555. 



Preventing Sexual 
Harassment in the 

Workplace 

 An amended legal duty for all 
employers



New Prevent Education 
Toolkit

The Prevent Education Toolkit is designed to 
support educational establishments in Enfield 
with their delivery of The Prevent Duty. 

Whether you are learning about these 
safeguarding responsibilities for the first time, 
revising established school policies, setting up a 
supplementary school, or seeking to
better equip young people to cope with the 
threat of extremism, this guidebook will be a 
useful starting point for learning about Prevent.

Click here to download a copy.

For more information or to book Prevent training 
please email prevent@enfield.gov.uk.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/16OL7_wCJCrWeeowgepXPRdC8EO8Y8LEA/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/16OL7_wCJCrWeeowgepXPRdC8EO8Y8LEA/view?usp=drive_link




Vaccination 
Vaccination rates across London are currently extremely low. Without 
action this could lead to a great many deaths and permanent injuries 
from the dangerous diseases they prevent. Here is a message for all 
Headteachers from Michael Law, Vaccination UK:

I spoke at the Heads Briefing about current campaign for DTP & Meningitis ACWY and that we are coming to your school 
over the next month. This is for two vaccines, one in each arm. For more detail on what these vaccines prevent see DTP 
& Meningitis ACWY Vaccine | Vaccination UK Schools. We have already sent you the proposed date of our visit and the 
link for parents to consent. We have also asked you for class lists.
We believe that just as a child has a human right to education they also have one for good health and access to 
prevention to disease! 
We have great teams of experienced immunisation nurses that will come to your school and vaccinate the pupils. 
But what we need from you is:
•Confirmation that you can host us on the proposed date.
•Your quick action in sending on the consent link to parents.
•Class lists and contact details for parents.
If you school can’t host us at the time requested or for as long as requested, or if you are unsure of how the visit will 
work, please contact us: Call us: 0208 150 7505 or Email us: enfield@v-uk.co.uk
If you have concerns about GDPR please see the attached from NHS England. We like to chase up consents and speak 
to parents before the visit to ensure we can vaccinate and many children that want our help.
Thank you so much for helping us do this.
Michael Law
Programme Manager NCL 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furl.uk.m.mimecastprotect.com%2Fs%2FFm6oCg2YytwyqNWCNfnS4JN0a%3Fdomain%3Dschoolvaccination.uk&data=05%7C02%7Csamantha.hill%40enfield.gov.uk%7C92e8895a09ce429672b308dd411ed029%7Ccc18b91d1bb24d9bac767a4447488d49%7C0%7C0%7C638738323057285380%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AfnAiisqJy6thda3wRiT9t0wGbOcfkErQtwLxMXNG9c%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furl.uk.m.mimecastprotect.com%2Fs%2FFm6oCg2YytwyqNWCNfnS4JN0a%3Fdomain%3Dschoolvaccination.uk&data=05%7C02%7Csamantha.hill%40enfield.gov.uk%7C92e8895a09ce429672b308dd411ed029%7Ccc18b91d1bb24d9bac767a4447488d49%7C0%7C0%7C638738323057285380%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=AfnAiisqJy6thda3wRiT9t0wGbOcfkErQtwLxMXNG9c%3D&reserved=0
mailto:enfield@v-uk.co.uk


County Lines 
and Criminal 
Exploitation 
Conference

County Lines & Child Criminal Exploitation 
Conference - Hendon London Tickets, Wed 5 
Mar 2025 at 09:00 | Eventbrite

(Other dates and venues at bottom of this page)

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/county-lines-child-criminal-exploitation-conference-hendon-london-tickets-1216618060369?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/county-lines-child-criminal-exploitation-conference-hendon-london-tickets-1216618060369?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/county-lines-child-criminal-exploitation-conference-hendon-london-tickets-1216618060369?aff=oddtdtcreator


Addressing Educational Disadvantage 
Enfield
The next Addressing Educational Disadvantage Enfield event will be the launch of a short publication that schools from across 
Enfield have contributed to.

The event will take place from 9 until 12 on 19th March at Kingsmead School. 
We would love as many school leaders as possible to attend.

Peter Nathan will introduce the event and we will share our Enfield publication. 
Marc Rowlands will speak about the work he has seen visiting schools in Enfield and beyond over the past couple of years.
Neil Stirrat, Director of Primary Standards at the BMAT trust working across East London and Essex and an expert on Pupil Premium 
Strategy, will lead a session on Creating Inclusive Classrooms Through Collaborative Learning.
Marianne Enchill-Balogun, Head of Capel Manor Primary, will be sharing what they have been working on around oracy.
We will also have Mia Lloyd, deputy head at Highlands secondary school, describing the work they have done to make the whole 
school responsive to the needs of their disadvantaged students.

This is where you can find the page to book - https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/thehub/professional-learning-portal/store?f=298 

Marc Rowlands has asked us to share a couple of links with all heads.  The first is his recent report on attendance. It's focus is 
Cornwall, but he hopes there are lots of useful messages there: 
https://www.onecornwall.co.uk/_site/data/publications/attendance_booklet/index.html

There is also a video of a number of school leaders talking about how they have approached the issue: 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCADHBAGKl_5ezZSAbV1TMAg

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftraded.enfield.gov.uk%2Fthehub%2Fprofessional-learning-portal%2Fstore%3Ff%3D298&data=05%7C02%7CSamantha.Hill%40enfield.gov.uk%7Cd5be7bd358404cc1fd2808dd4069c798%7Ccc18b91d1bb24d9bac767a4447488d49%7C0%7C0%7C638737545239058446%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ofQqqriRiV7VoMI%2FevOBCz1e9w5uvlFnoX15kuySnjg%3D&reserved=0
https://www.onecornwall.co.uk/_site/data/publications/attendance_booklet/index.html
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Furl.uk.m.mimecastprotect.com%2Fs%2FzUAwCZ0OgtQvoxlUjhyHBPxp3%3Fdomain%3Dyoutube.com&data=05%7C02%7CSamantha.Hill%40enfield.gov.uk%7Cd5be7bd358404cc1fd2808dd4069c798%7Ccc18b91d1bb24d9bac767a4447488d49%7C0%7C0%7C638737545239126847%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8ivSDlEJcpDSLwxxZJFmb2mCx%2BzPe3%2BvcNx9GdzNdbw%3D&reserved=0


Keep Your Child Safe Online 
A Guide for Parents, Carers and Guardians

Materials are published here, 
including slides for parent courses: 

Online Safety | Enfield Council

Our staff training session on the 15th January was attended 
by 135 people, representing 70 Enfield schools. We were 
impressed by how engaged and committed everyone was 
during the session and in the feedback/questions we’ve 

received since – thank you very much!
We will be repeating this training shortly for schools unable 

to attend. All are welcome.

What you need to do now:

• Share the Guide with parents now
• Publish the Guide on your school website

• Put the poster up in your school foyer
• Provide parent courses for YR, Y5, Y7 and Y9, with the 

expectation that all attend
• Provide practical workshops for parents who need extra 

support understanding filters and parental controls

Please contact us with any questions or feedback: 
Samantha.Hill@enfield.gov.uk

https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/thehub/safeguarding-in-schools/online-safety


NSPCC Training Safeguarding and child protection 
training in schools | NSPCC Learning

Child protection 
supervision skills 
training | NSPCC 

Learning

https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/training/schools-safeguarding-courses
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/training/schools-safeguarding-courses
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/training/child-protection-supervision-skills
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/training/child-protection-supervision-skills
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/training/child-protection-supervision-skills
https://learning.nspcc.org.uk/training/child-protection-supervision-skills


This month’s Safeguarding voice: 
CPD podcast is now live

Suitable for all staff – developing 
professional curiosity in working 

with fathers

Listen to the podcast here

Keeping the topic of 
safeguarding alive – try out or 

safeguarding quiz

Education mid-year safeguarding 
quiz

Explore our KidsOnlineWebiste 
– develop your knowledge of:

Popular apps
Trending games

Teaching resources

And it is all FREE!

Visit KidsOnlineWorld website and sign up for 
our updates on a child’s digital world

https://podcasts.apple.com/gb/podcast/safeguarding-voice/id1637397440?i=1000684284596
https://podcasts.apple.com/gb/podcast/safeguarding-voice/id1637397440
https://www.ecplimited.com/webinar-new-workplace-legal-duty.html
https://www.ecpsafeguarding.co.uk/safeguarding-resources/Safeguarding%20Quiz%20-%20Mid%20Year%20-%20QUESTIONS%20-%20Education.pdf
https://www.ecpsafeguarding.co.uk/safeguarding-resources/Safeguarding%20Quiz%20-%20Mid%20Year%20-%20QUESTIONS%20-%20Education.pdf
https://www.kidsonlineworld.com/apps-new.html
https://www.kidsonlineworld.com/games-new.html
https://www.kidsonlineworld.com/resources.html
https://www.kidsonlineworld.com/


A Quick Reference Guide

Safeguarding RoundUp A weekly newsletter which gives an overview of updates, training and general information 
about safeguarding. Many schools share this with their entire staff body. 
Sign up: seyis@enfield.gov.uk

DSL Network Meetings A half termly Teams meeting for DSLs and senior leaders, attended by most DSLs in the 
borough. Range of guest speakers and important updates. Dates and Teams links 
published in the Safeguarding RoundUp. Contact seyis@enfield.gov.uk.

The Hub Lots of tools, documents and information to support your work in your school, including 
safeguarding audits, website audits, inclusion audits, online safety tools, signposting and 
model policies.
Welcome to The Hub | Enfield Council

Safeguarding Enfield Training, information and resources. Safeguarding Enfield

Safeguarding Self Audit Your school is expected to return a self-audit annually, using either our own Safeguarding 
Self-Audit Tool (available from The Hub or by emailing Samantha.Hill@enfield.gov.uk) or 
another format. It is recommended as part of your Autumn Term calendar. Email your 
document as a PDF to seyis@enfield.gov.uk

Ofsted/DfE/other official  
safeguarding complaints

These will be investigated either by the LADO or by SEYIS (Samantha Hill). We will 
contact you to explain the complaint and will request some relevant information from you, 
including the school’s narrative. A response is usually expected within a week.

Online Safety Materials can be found here: Online Safety | Enfield Council. 

Safeguarding Reviews Contact Samantha.Hill@enfield.gov.uk if you are interested in commissioning a full 
Safeguarding Review. We also offer SEND and curriculum reviews.

Advice and support Contact me any time for reasons big or small. Always happy to help or point you in the 
direction of someone who can: Samantha.Hill@enfield.gov.uk

mailto:seyis@enfield.gov.uk
mailto:seyis@enfield.gov.uk
https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/thehub
https://www.enfield.gov.uk/safeguardingenfield
https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/thehub/safeguarding-in-schools/online-safety
mailto:Samantha.Hill@enfield.gov.uk
mailto:Samantha.Hill@enfield.gov.uk


Useful People, Useful Links 
KCSIE 2024 Keeping children safe in education - GOV.UK 

(www.gov.uk)

The Hub Welcome to The Hub | Enfield Council

Safeguarding Enfield webpage Safeguarding Enfield

Professional Learning Portal https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/thehub/professional-
learning-portal/safeguarding 

Mind in Enfield 0208 906 7505    mindinenfield.org.uk

Prevent Education Officer maddie.street@enfield.gov.uk

HEART Team 
for Looked After Children and Post Adopted CYP

Suzanne.Rowson@enfield.gov.uk

MASH Service Manager
MASH Consultation Line 02038556241

LADO (Cathy Phelan) safeguardingservice@enfield.gov.uk

Enfield Educational Psychology 
Service

eps@enfield.gov.uk

CAMHS Crisis Line 24/7 24/7 Crisisline 0800 1510023     

Samantha Hill
Senior School Improvement Advisor for Safeguarding and 
Inclusion

Samantha.Hill@enfield.gov.uk
07764801827

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/keeping-children-safe-in-education--2
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/keeping-children-safe-in-education--2
https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/thehub
https://www.enfield.gov.uk/safeguardingenfield
https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/thehub/professional-learning-portal/safeguarding
https://traded.enfield.gov.uk/thehub/professional-learning-portal/safeguarding
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.mindinenfield.org.uk%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSamantha.Hill%40enfield.gov.uk%7C87e58977ecc44994412108dbcb3431dc%7Ccc18b91d1bb24d9bac767a4447488d49%7C0%7C0%7C638327197488452885%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=0lv196sTtcaHADrrI5sXqkphIAP7Sl38uBheQJCu9YM%3D&reserved=0
mailto:maddie.street@enfield.gov.uk
mailto:Suzanne.Rowson@enfield.gov.uk
mailto:safeguardingservice@enfield.gov.uk
mailto:eps@enfield.gov.uk
mailto:Samantha.Hill@enfield.gov.uk
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